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Est.2008
Annual General Meeting
Friday 20th August 2010, 6.30pm
MINUTES
1. Introduction and Welcome 

Stephen Giles welcomed all to the meeting and thanked them for coming. The purpose of the meeting is to keep parents of the team players informed about the Club and get their views on how the Club moves forward.

2. Apologies

Apologies received from Joanne Hay and Yvonne Higgins
3. Attendees

In attendance were Stephen & Ruth Ferguson, Stephen Giles, Greg Cope, Donna Crawford, Kenny Higgins, Steven & Tricia Taylor, Isabel Slater, Ali Rae, Karen Sweeney, Gordon & Edith Hunter.
4. Review of the Previous Years Minutes – Stephen Giles
Stephen Giles ran through the previous years minutes and presented them for approval as a true and fair record of the last AGM.
5. Approval of Previous Years Minutes – Stephen Giles
The minutes from the AGM held on 10th October 2009 were approved as a true and fair record of the meeting by:-


Proposed by Steven Taylor

Seconded by Stephen Ferguson
6. Financial Accounts – Stephen Giles

Stephen Giles presented the annual accounts of the Club which run from 1st August 2009 to 31st July 2010. The accounts were prepared by Stephen Giles, CA, from the information collated by Ruth Ferguson and were audited by another CA, Fiona Thomson, to verify their accuracy.

Copies of the accounts were circulated to all in attendance at the meeting and are available to all parents of team players on request from the Secretary.

A short commentary of the accounts was provided confirming that the Club had started the year with funds of around £2,200 and ended the year with around £1,400 in line with the expectations of the Committee.

Commentary as follows:-

· The training fees of £3 per week covered the costs of hall lets, pitch fees, referee fees and ERSDA/SYFA fees

· Only one bag pack undertaken this year – no other fund raising events other than raffle and sale of football cards in year

· Player of the Year Dance made a small surplus of around £50 this year

· The main cost to the Club was the subsidy of the Haggerston Castle trip - £1,100

· Included within printing/ postage and stationary is the purchase of a portable printer for teamlines on a Saturday morning at the pitchside.

In order to continue the various events undertaken in the year and to subsidise parental places on this years trip further fundraising will be required. See Sections 7 & 10.

No questions were put forward and the accounts were agreed.

7. Budget for the Forthcoming Year – Stephen Giles
Stephen Giles presented a Financial Plan for the Club for the forthcoming year which will form the basis for the Club Budget. Copies were given to attendees and are available from the Club secretary upon request.
The proposal is to leave Training Fees at the current level of £3 per week and parents were reminded that these are due REGARDLESS of whether the player attended training and the game as these are used to pay for the fixed costs of the hall fees and pitch/ referee fees. Several parents suggested increasing these fees by 50p or £1 to help Club funds but the Coaches felt that it may adversely effect some players who may pay for their own training fees/ trips etc and it was agreed to leave these at £3 for this year and review next year at the AGM.

Sponsorship of the new strip has again been secured from a local business in the amount of £325 and the new strips are to be worn at the game on 21st August 2010.

A budget has been set for a Christmas and Summer Outing in the amount of £400 each, and a provisional subsidy of this years Tour of £600 to cover Players and Coaches. In order to offer any further subsidy of these players and/or to extend this to Players families further fundraising will have to be undertaken. See Section 10.

The parents agreed the proposed budget without change. 
8. Aims & Objectives for the Current Year – Stephen Ferguson

Last year the team played in the ERSDA league and finished 7th in the league and towards the end of the season the boys started to look like a ‘football team’ with a run of good results. 

The team has changed significantly over the year including the signing of Liam McGee during this years pre-season and the return of Marc Wilson after a period of absence. Looking back over the year we have lost two of the original coaches – Steph Morrison and Brian McNeill and 9 players from the original starting line up last year (all of which were the boys choice).  

We currently have 14 boys signed to the team with a further trialist who will be assessed over the next few games before deciding whether he will sign.

At the beginning of the last season we were losing games by significant margins which was, at times, demoralizing for players, coaches and parents alike. Much of this was down to the fact that this was the teams first year at eleven a side in a league with many well established teams of mixed ability.

Our pre-season games were well played with a win against Harmony Row at Nethercraigs being the highlight. It was a great display from our boys although the sportsmanship from the opposition was a little disappointing during and after the game. 

This year we have entered the Paisley & District league in the third division where we should be able to compete with teams at a similar level to our own. There are 13 teams in the third division with games commencing on Saturday 21st August. This will be a hard league where games will be closer and more physical with teams competing from across Inverclyde, Paisley and Glasgow. 
Stephen Ferguson hopes that we will finish in the top half of the league this year – parents agreed that this would be good.
9. Planned Activities
 - Stephen Ferguson
The following activities are planned for the forthcoming year:-

· Christmas Night out for boys
· Tour in May

· Summer Day out

· Player of the Year Dance
All dates to be confirmed nearer the time.
The coaches would like to take the boys on another tour this year after the great success of Haggerston Castle. It is hoped that this would be well supported again and that more parents might come along to enjoy the weekend. It is likely that this will occur during the May weekend so a three night tour (Fri-Sun) can be undertaken.

Suggestions included Skegness, Ayr again, Haggerston Castle again, Blackpool, Preston and North Wales. It was agreed that the Committee would investigate the possibilities as they are advertised and will report back to parents through the monthly newsletter.

10. Fundraising – Stephen Giles
The regular running costs of the Club are being met through Sponsorship and weekly training fees. All other costs of the Club such as the events above require to be funded through Fundraising.

This year the Club will undertake the following activities to raise funds:-

· 1 Bag Pack (completed August 2010)

· Sale of minimum of 1 football card per boy (plus more to those who can sell others)
· Christmas Raffle

· 10k run in September
· Sale of Club calendar
In addition the ideas of a Race Night OR a Halloween Fancy Dress Party to raise funds specifically for the Tour were suggested and well received and the following parents have agreed to investigate the possibility:-


Karen Sweeney 
-
Music/ Let of Hall


Donna Crawford 
-
Ticket Production/ other Halls


Stephen Giles

-
Bar


Ruth Ferguson
-
Bar



Stephen Ferguson
-
Race Night organizers (BB captains)

It was agreed that this event should occur around Halloween so that funds could be allocated for the Tour in good time.

11. 
Changes to Constitution

Stephen Giles indicated that there were a small number of changes required to the current Constitution in order to reflect the current league and administration of the Club. He ran through each of these which were approved and the new Constitution agreed. This will be posted on the website for all to view.

12.
Election of Office Bearers – Stephen Giles
As required each year the positions of Chairperson, Treasurer, Secretary and Player Protection Officer require to be re-elected.

The positions are as follows:-



Chairperson


-
Kenny Higgins


Treasurer


-
Stephen Giles



Secretary


-
Stephen Ferguson



Player Protection officer
-
Yvonne Higgins

Nominations for new officials were requested at the meeting and, in the absence of any willing volunteers all positions were re-elected as previous.
The Constitution states that the Committee is made up of the Chairperson, Secretary, Treasurer, Player Protection Officer and up to a further 4 parents. Alistair Rae, Steven Taylor and Gordon Hunter volunteered to join the committee. Regular committee meetings will be held to move forward the Tour – to be held in a social setting (TBC).

In addition, Ruth Ferguson was asked to continue to provide the administrative support to both treasurer and secretary with the day to day duties of each post. Stephen Giles took this opportunity to thank Ruth for all her hard work and dedication in maintaining the Club books, newsletters and generally keeping Stephen F right. Without her continued support the Club could not function.
13.         A.O.C.B.

  Additional Training Night

A number of parents asked if it would be possible to have a further training night, with the sole purpose of improving players fitness levels.


The coaches intimated that there were two main difficulties with this – cost and time (for both coaches and players). There was no money available to hire a hall for an additional night at the cost of £45 a night and the only night which this could take place was a Thursday given that we already train on a Tuesday night. A minimum of one coach (preferably two) would be required to satisfy Player Protection issues with further assistance from parents appreciated.


It was agreed that players would be asked at training on Tuesday about whether they would be prepared to attend an additional training session from 6.30 to 7.30 until the end of September at the Pollok training pitch.


Two of the coaches would attend these sessions on a rota basis with the first session being run by Stephen F and Greg, the second by Kenny and another coach, the third by Stephen G and another coach. Ali and Gordon also agreed to support the coaches in a more formal capacity for these sessions. Provided that two coaches were in attendance there would be no need to have other parents disclosed.

Email


Parents were asked to leave their email addresses so that information could also be sent by email. A list was circulated and addresses collated. Paper copies will also continue to be issued as only a few parents have signed up to this at present.


Website


The website has been updated and will contain important team information and a weekly match review. Parents and players should check this regularly for information:-

www.mossparkboysclub.yolasite.com

Photo Yearbook

Stephen F has been approached by a company to produce a photographic yearbook for the team. This would include a profile/ interview of each player. Need to make a minimum order of 35 copies to proceed at the cost of £8.95 each (Club will receive £1 of this). Parents agreed this was an excellent idea for a Christmas Gift for friends and family and gave Stephen agreement to proceed.


Player Fines


Stephen F indicated that the P & D were strict on player behavior and that Clubs would be fined £1 for each yellow card and £10 for each sending off. He suggested that it would not be fair to ask the Club to pay for these fines and recommended that these fines be paid by the boys personally through the Club. He further confirmed that consistent bookings of the same boy would result in the Club being fined £50 which would also require to be paid by the player personally. This may also result in the player being suspended. All parents agreed that this was appropriate.


Fundraising Ideas


Donna Crawford indicated that significant funds could be raised from a car boot sale. If the Club decided to pool their resources and have a stall at one of these then parents could take a turn each at manning the stall. Difficulty would be that in order to get a pitch parents would have to que from the early hours of the morning.


Edith Hunter indicated that her company operated a website called www.switchtowin.co.uk which offered opportunities for all to change utilities or buy products from designated supplies. If the Club signed up for this and got 20 parents or friends to take up any of the deals offered, the Club would receive £500 for every 20 contracts signed. She indicated that the Scottish Power deal is the best around at present. It was agreed that Stephen Giles would sign the Club up for the website and information would be distributed to boys at training.


Sponsored 10k run – 5th September 2010

The Sponsored 10k run is fast approaching with Stephen and Ruth Ferguson, Stephen Giles, Gordon and Edith Hunter  and possibly a few other parents still to confirm. 
All parents and players will be issued with Sponsor sheets to try to raise funds for the Club. These will be distributed on Tuesday night at training.
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